## Mapua Community Care Project Update October 2019

Dale Vercoe Community Care Charitable Trust (DVCCCTRUST)

Since the last update the Trustees main focus has been working on subdivision and planning issues relating to the land being gifted by Dale Vercoe and his family.

Thank you to the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and staff at the TDC for your help so far in these areas.

A big thank you to others who have given up their time to help and encourage us over the past few months.

All are invited to attend a presentation to update the community on the "Trusts" progress.

This presentation will be part of the Mapua District Community Association meeting, held at the Mapua Hall, on Monday 11th November at 7pm.

We thank the MDCA for providing us with a platform to engage the community and seek more support to move the project forward.

Members of the public are also invited to attend the <u>DVCCCTRUST AGM</u> to be held at the <u>Mapua Bowling</u> <u>Club rooms at 6pm on Tuesday 26th of November.</u>

A huge thank you to Fleur and the Car Club Team members who are supporting the Community Care Project again this year.

The Mapua Car Show will be held on Sunday 10th November at Mapua. Dust off your classic car and join in the fun on the day!

On Wednesday evening 27th of November the Fundraising Quiz at the Mapua Sprig & Fern will be raising money for the Community Care Project. Make up a team, come and enjoy the fun and be into win some great prizes!

The Trustees were very happy to support the recent Mapua and Districts Well-Being and Tasman Area Transport Survey and look forward to working with community groups and interested people to

" Help make our great little community even better" for all

Katherine Kingdon, Paul Zealand, Ron Oliver and Tim Manning DVCCCTRUST Trustees